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MINUTES of the Agenda Conference of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Monday, September 28, 2009 at 7:35 p.m. at the North Plainfield Community Center, 614 Greenbrook Road, North Plainfield, New Jersey.


PRESENT:


Council Members:
Mary H. Forbes





Robert E. Hitchcock

Lawrence La Ronde

Everett Merrill 






Frank Righetti





Douglas M. Singleterry





Frank “Skip” Stabile, Council President 


Also Present:

Mayor Michael Giordano, Jr

David E. Hollod, Business Administrator

Wendy Wiebalk, Esq., Borough Attorney





Richard K. Phoenix, RMC, Borough Clerk


The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Mr. Righetti.


Council President Stabile requested a moment of silence for the men and women serving in our Armed Forces.


Council President Stabile read the following Notice of Compliance:


"This is an Agenda Meeting of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield, scheduled by resolution of the Council adopted on January 1, 2009.  Adequate notice of this meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News and The Star-Ledger on January 2, 2009 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose."


Council President Stabile requested everyone shut off their cell phones during the meeting.

PUBLIC COMMENT:  

Frank D’Amore, 40 Willow Avenue, North Plainfield, wished to compliment Mayor Giordano on the Senior Picnic.  He questioned if there are any updates on the swine flu plans in the event of a pandemic.  The Mayor replied that the Borough is part of Somerset County’s updated plan.  Mr. D’Amore was concerned that several thousand North Plainfielders remain at risk.

NEW BUSINESS:

1.
Agreement with Timothy Hoffman Inc. for Real Estate Appraisal – D.E.H.  The Mayor commented that Mr. Hoffman was strongly recommended by Mrs. Flaherty.  He submitted a proposal with quotes for review of tax years 2008 and 2009 for settlement purposes at $375.00 each for two properties, totaling $750.00. 

 
He also quoted a $2,200 fee per property for trial-ready appraisal reports for the 2008 tax year with an additional $500.00 to include tax year 2009 for the Estate 22 property.  Total fees would come to $5,650.00.  Council was in favor.

2.
Authorizing Birdsall Engineering re:  extension of limits to Sycamore Avenue Improvements – D.E.H.  The Mayor advised that the original design proposal as submitted was accepted by the Borough to only include fifteen linear feet of Sycamore past the Rockview Avenue curbline.  

This proposal would extend the limits of the road improvements 150 linear feet up Sycamore in efforts to correct drainage and road problems near the intersection.  An additional $2,900.00 is required to complete the expanded project, which would fix the dip at the intersection.   Council indicated its approval.

REPORTS OF BOARDS, COMMITTEES, COMMISSIONS:

Mrs. Forbes reported that the Library Advisory Board is re-drafting its by-laws and the book fine monies are coming in.

Mr. Hitchcock reported that Mr. D’Amore is preparing a Grove Street bluestone remediation report.

Mr. Righetti reported that the Planning Board’s work on the master plan is progressing well.
Motion to adjourn by Mr. Hitchcock, seconded by Mr. Singleterry and carried unanimously.


Meeting adjourned at 7:49 p.m.
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